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South Florida Football Officials Association, Inc.

Miami, Florida 33143

August 1, 2016
Dear New Member:

Congratulations on your decision to join the world of professional officiating.  To be a professional football official does not only mean that you officiate games with professional athletes, simply put it means that you are compensated because of your knowledge of the rules that the game is played within them.  The minute you accept your first game fee you have become a professional football official.

As a professional you are expected to conduct yourself as such.  We are not talking just how you act on the field, to be a professional involves so much more.  It takes a commitment from each and every one of us to learn more and to get better each and every game.

As an association of professional officials our goal is simple to grow each and every week as a group.  The Association will provide the framework and the tools to learn and develop within the profession and to provide our members with promotional opportunities to officiate high school and beyond.

The Association is a fraternal organization in that each and every week we will take the field together.  Some weeks we will work with longtime friends and some others we come together as strangers and leave the field as brothers and sisters.  

In short embrace the Association and it will embrace you.  We trust that you will have a long and prosperous tenure as an official.  As you ascend up the ranks embrace your roots, take the time to teach younger officials as others took the time to teach you.

Attached you will find the orientation guide.  Take the time to read through it as it may answer a lot of your questions.  Feel free to ask any question of either myself or any other member.

We are looking forward to a great season together.

Very truly yours,

Jerry Gomez, President 
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ORGANIZATIONAL STRUCTURE

You will be invited to join two separate organizations the first is the South Florida Football Officials Association (SFFOA) which in 2016 will again provide officials to two local youth leagues with a total of thirty-five teams.  Until a few years ago this Association was intertwined with the Greater Miami Athletic Conference Football Officials Association (GMACFOA) which is the local high school association.  The Associations now act as two separate but affiliated entities that work cooperatively.

The SFFOA is governed by its eight-member Board of Directors composed of the President, Vice-President, Secretary, Treasurer, and four at-large members. Each of the members is actively engaged in officiating youth league football.  The goal in separating the two associations was just that, to give those working youth league an opportunity to make decisions regarding their own Association.  You will have an active say in what we will be doing.  The SFFOA will be assigning you to work youth league games through one of the leagues we service. 

The GMACFOA is our sister association that provides officials to all local high schools both public and private.  The GMACFOA also has a nine-member board made up of the President, Vice-President, Past President, Secretary, Treasurer, two A Representatives and two B Representatives.  The Board is overseen by the Greater Miami Athletic Conference, the athletic arm of Miami-Dade County Public Schools.  Its Acting Executive Secretary is Dung Nugyen and James Colzie serves as Commissioner.  The GMAC will provide you with assignments working down box at GMAC varsity contests, electronic clock operator for varsity contests, and both junior varsity and varsity on-field game assignments.

ASSIGNMENTS

The number of assignments will depend mostly on your availability and dependability.  As a first year official expect to work youth league games on Friday and/or Saturday.  The Assigner will attempt to spread out the work among all available officials.  Calling to cancel assignments at the last minute puts your dependability in question.  Plan your availability carefully before the season.  You know when your birthday, your spouse’s birthday, your child’s birthday and anniversary are now.  We all have jobs, school or families and understand that we need to share you with them.  Officiating football is a jealous mistress and she will take everything she can from you.  Call outs should be due to personal or family illness or employment obligations.  Check and update your availability throughout the season as things come up and opportunities arise.  

We service youth leagues as a group, you may be asked to step in for a brother or sister as they may be asked to step in for you.  As an association we have a contract to provide a minimal level of service, we can do this only with your support and commitment.  As a professional you are expected to keep your commitments to the association and the teams we service.

In addition to youth league games, if registered with GMACFOA you can be assigned to work the down box at a GMAC varsity contest during your first year.  While not the most glamorous or well-paid job it is an excellent opportunity to get to know the other officials in the association.  You will be expected to attend the pre-game meeting and you will work directly with the head linesman.  You may also be assigned to work junior varsity contests.  To maximize your opportunity to work JV you need to be available to work Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday afternoon.  Evening and weekend games are usually reserved for more senior members who need the assignments for promotional purposes.

It is possible that during your first year that you may be assigned to time a varsity game.  Make sure you have a watch capable of timing the game in case of any problems.  You may be there to work the box and end up timing the game so always be prepared.  Timers end up on the field so bring your uniform, be ready for anything.  As you progress you will be assigned varsity games mostly private school games on Friday afternoon to help you become accustomed to varsity mechanics or even the position of back judge.

PROMOTIONAL OPPORTUNITIES

Your initial membership in the GMACFOA will be as part of the B-Group, with time, experience and commitment you will be promoted to the A-Group.  You will be provided access to both association by-laws to assist you in figuring out the promotional requirements of either organization.  Feel free to ask if you have any questions on the promotional process.

Attending GMAC Rules Clinics will prove essential in your promotion within the associations.  Taking and obtaining the required score on the beginning course will allow you to gain up to two years experience and accelerate when you can become part of the A-Group.  Take them seriously the will virtually guarantee your success on the test and on the field.

Where you go from there is entirely up to you, two years ago a former official from these associations joined the ranks of the National Football League, we have members working in minor leagues, semi-professional and professional indoor leagues and several officials have joined the college ranks over the years including major conferences like the Big East, Big Ten and Atlantic Coast Conferences.

GAME FEES

This year youth league officials will be paid $55.00 per game for Pop Warner Games and Xtreme Youth Football Games for the regular season and playoffs with a slight increase for championship games.  During youth league championships we also use newer officials to work the line to gain equipment (the chains) with each receiving to $33.00 per game.

Down indicator assignments paid $35.00 per game last year and the GMAC also assigns chain crews for local high school playoff games.  The chain crews actually work with visiting officials from other areas in the State.  

GMAC Contest, the Electronic Clock Operator was paid $37.00 per game last year.  On field officials are paid $56.00 per game for junior varsity and $70.00 for varsity.  The amount varies from the published rate in the Florida High School Athletics Association Officials Guidebook in that the GMAC also provides travel of $10.00 included in your game fee.  

REGISTRATION AND ASSOCIATION FEES

Each Association has expenses that it must cover and as such charges a registration fee to its members.  Additionally, the cost of instructors or trainers must also be covered as well. 

The SFFOA Registration Fee is $3540.00 for the upcoming season if completed online.  That covers the expenses associated with corporate fee, accounting fees, meeting rooms, assignment software license and other incidental expenses such as postage and copying.

The GMAC Registration is expected to be $40.00 per sport, plus an additional $35.00 for your registration with the GMACFOA.  Funds cover the expenses associated with that association including bank fees and postage.  The Rules Test Preparation Course has a registration fee of $20.00.  Beginning in the 2005 season all officials for interscholastic athletic events were required to submit to a level 2 background screening pursuant to State Law.  The cost of this is $83.50 per official and is paid by the official. Additionally you will need to pay $10.00 for a Vendor Identification Badge.
The FHSAA Registration is currently $46.00 and it includes materials and liability insurance.  The FHSAA will provide a copy of the Officials Guidebook, a field clinic and a test.  A word of note once you register for a sport you are obligated to sit for the exam, it’s a $50.00 fine to miss it.  Registration with the FHSAA and GMAC although not required by the SFFOA to officiate youth league, but is highly recommended.

Membership in the National Association of Sports Officials is not required but a great idea if you are interested in officiating long term.  In addition to a members only copy of Referee Magazine and member only discounts, you receive additional liability coverage for you as an official.  If you intend to work only youth league football it is a great way to get coverage for under $100 a year.

UNIFORMS

You will be required to purchase your own uniforms.  Uniform is exactly what the name implies, everyone dressed uniformly.  It doesn’t mean identical.  If you buy from an officials’ supplier you will look right and be dressed the part.   These can be purchased from several different sources either in person, mail order or on line.  Depending on what you purchase and where you buy, you can spend well over $200.00.  You will recoup your investment as you work games.

You will be expected to wear a white polo shirt, black officiating pants, black shoes and black officials cap with white piping when timing or working the down box.  

Youth league on-field assignments during the regular season.  One inch stripped collared officials shirt (micromesh recommended), black shorts, black officials cap with white piping, black quarter length socks and black shoes.  For championships wear black officiating pants.  Only a black t-shirt/undershirt may be worn underneath. GMAC on-field JV/varsity assignments require one inch stripped collared shirt with FHSAA patch on pocket, black pants, black officials cap with white piping, and black shoes (should be clean and/or shined).  Black shorts may be used on games with a kickoff time prior to 6:00 pm (check with your referee).
You will also need two foul markers (penalty flags), an orange beanbag (blue for high school), a down indicator, a chain clip, a whistle and lanyard, a game card and pencil.  

It is strongly suggested that you purchase two shirts one for youth league and one for high school.  The FHSAA patch and youth league patches do not flow from field to field.  While I don’t know of any member who would, but if you are reported to the FHSAA for working a non-high school game wearing the FHSAA patch you will be fined.  We would recommend that your youth league shirt be micromesh.  It gets awfully hot out there and it is a cooler shirt, an under armor type shirt and compression shorts can be a lifesaver in September.  The black shoes should be athletic type all black or predominantly black and cleated.  

Honig’s Whistle Stop is the “Official” Uniform Supplier of the SFFOA.  That does not however mean that you must purchase all you equipment from them.  Most of us feel strongly that it is better equipment since it is “made by an official for use by officials.” I am sure that every member has purchased from every supplier.  Some suppliers do put together packages for beginning officials that provide substantial savings however, some things are so specific that you may have to go with one supplier over another.   For your first go through you may want to be able to try things on which would limit your options further.  Honig’s will be here one night during the Beginners Rules Clinic.  

A NEW OFFICIALS PACKAGE WILL BE OFFERRED BY ALL SUPPLIERS REDUCING THE INITIAL COSTS SOMEWHAT.

YOU WILL PROBABLY UPGRADE THE SHOES OFFERED IN THE PACKAGE IF NOT AFTER A FOUR GAME SET YOU MAY WISH YOU HAD!

MEETINGS


Attendance at meeting is a requirement for all members.  Important information is disseminated to the members at meetings.  With the exception of one registration/information meeting the meetings for the SFFOA and GMACFOA will not be held on the same day and be staggered to allow you to attend both meetings.  The SFFOA rarely meets disseminating important information by e-mail and on the website. Playoff and post season assignments are often decided based on those officials who actively participate in the association and regularly attend meetings.

The Board of Directors meets almost every month.  If you have a concern to bring up at the meeting you should e-mail the Secretary to be placed on the agenda, you may nonetheless be invited to comment on business being discussed by the Board.

WEBSITE

What we hope will take us to new levels as an association is our website that can be accessed at www.sffoa.org and is full of useful information.  This season we will have officials register early online at a savings.  During the season, important information, rules reminders, and exceptions will be posted on the website, It would be important to check the website at least once per week during the season and once every other week during the off-season as we try to provide new and recent information as much as possible.

IF YOU NEED TO KNOW ASK

Let us close this guide by saying if you don’t know something and you want to know, simply ask.  There are plenty of resources available from Board Members, the Rules Interpreter, and Assigner to the Website.  We hope you will find this a helpful resource and that you find you overall experience with your associations a fruitful and rewarding one.
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Executive Board





Jerry Gomez, President


Dongray Johnson, V. Pres.


John Brandow, Treasurer


Robert Morales, Secretary


Alex Barinaga, Director


Glyn Bradley, Director


Gabriel Quintana, Director


Noel Rego, Director





Our Mission


To provide quality, trained and impartial contest officials to area football leagues





Visit our website by going to www. sffoa.org
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